
The club held its first ATA trap shoot for the season on Sunday, March 19 and 

it was the largest ATA trap shoot in recent history with 65 shooters coming 

from Michigan, Indiana, Ohio, and Wisconsin. After all three 100-target events 

were shot, we had thrown 11,200 registered targets on Sunday.  The High 

Over All Winner was George Obren from Indiana (pictured middle above). Af-

ter the shoot-off for the three-way tie for Singles Champion with scores of 

96/100, the Singles Champ winner was Bryan Lynch (above left) with a straight 

25 in the shoot-off. The Class A winner was Jeff Coburn (not pictured) shoot-

ing a score of 93/100. The Class B Winner was Kirk xxx, who also shot a 96 

(above right). Our next ATA shoot is set for April 23.      Shotgun Directors 
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New Rifle and Pistol Range Sign 

A big “Thank You” goes out to Kip 

Young and the Vicksburg High 

School Trap Team for this new sign 

for the rifle and pistol ranges. Kip 

Young made the sign at his company 

Kalblue, and his team and himself 

placed the new sign where the old 

one was. This sign is a serious up-

grade from the old one and a beauti-

ful piece of artwork.  Thanks Kip! 

Happy 

Easter! 
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REMEMBER:   EYE AND EAR PROTECTION IS REQUIRED ON ALL RANGES 
ALSO: THE FRONT GATE IS TO BE LOCKED BEHIND YOU WHEN ENTERING OR LEAVING, EXCEPT FOR ORGANIZED ACTIVITY TIMES 

2017 Firearm Training Opportunities 

Besides standard Club classes, the Club will host two different outside 

trainers for advance classes to increase your defensive handgun and rifle/

carbine knowledge.  See page 3 for these classes and dates. You owe it 

to yourself and the community to be trained in the proper and effective use 

of your firearms!  Please visit these trainer websites and explore the op-

portunities…you may think you know it all…YOU DON”T! 

CPL Classes– CPL has resumed.  Please see the Club online calendar 
for details.  Remember that your fellow Club members who are NRA Certi-
fied Instructors have been conducting classes since 2001.  Our class de-
livers more than the minimum required by the MI CPL Law, with our clas-
ses running 10-12 hours.  In addition, we offer one-on-one training for the 
range portion of the class. 

Next Step/Advanced Handgun and Rifle/Carbine.  The CPL instructors 
from the Club have also developed classes for handgun and carbine/rifle 
that are the “next step” after your CPL class.  If you still feel you are not 
ready for MDFI or DTI, or other advanced level training, then check out 
these Club-member instructor run opportunities. 

CPL and IDPA Practices. Watch the Club calendar for these opportuni-

ties to train and practice. 

Below are two different outside trainers for classes being held at our club 
in 2017 to advance your defensive handgun and rifle/carbine knowledge.  
 

August 19-20, 2017  John and Vicky Farnam of Defense Training Inter-

national (DTI) are returning to our Club for their Defensive Handgun and 

Women’s Defensive Handgun Classes.  The Farnam’s train shooters 

around the world, civilian, law enforcement and military.  Vicky Farnam 

specializes in training women, and has even published a book on the top-

ic.  For class details go to www.defense-trainng.com 

 

April 21-22-23; July 22-23, and October 14-15  Michigan Defensive 

Firearms Institute (MDFI) will be presenting several classes at our Club.  

These include “You Suck, It’s Not the Gun!”; “Foundation Carbine” and 

“Foundation Handgun” & “Handgun Cover & Movement”.  Details for these 

classes are on the MFDI website, www.trainmfdi.com Please be aware 

that while there are fees (see websites) and ammo costs for this type of 

training, in the end you save money as you have little travel cost. 

 

So What’s Happening at YOUR Club? 

MUCH!!  Soon we will have an electronic gate system.  We have im-

proved the Clubhouse parking area and road to the rifle range.  There are 

many additional plans in the works for improvements to rifle and pistol 

ranges and other areas making YOUR Club more accessible to meet your 

needs! 

Submitted by Jeff Brazo, Club President     

UPCOMING EVENTS 
April 1: Archery Shoot 

Apr 1-2: CPL Class 

April 4: Skeet Resumes Tues 6p 

April 5: IDPA Practice starts 

Apr 7-8: Appleseed Program 

Apr 8-9: CPL Class 

April 21-23: MDFI Classes 

April 22: Hunter Ed Field Day  

April 22: SASP Match 

April 23: ATA Shoot 

April 23: Cowboy Shoot 

April 29: IDPA 

April 30: SG/Carbine 

Cowboy Corner 
 

Hidden Valley Cowboys  

The first Cowboy Action Shoot for this 
season is set for Sunday, April 
23

rd
.  We hope to see you at our 2017 

season’s first shoot of the year! 

 Sauk Valley Stubby & Ms. Blazin 

Jeff Bailey Wins 2017 

Winter Trap League 

 This year’s Winter Trap League was 

won by Jeff Bailey who lead the en-

tire winter. In second place was Larry 

York, followed by  Steve “TAP” Tap-

penden. In the Second group, Randy 

Crandall won top honors, followed by 

Nelson Curtis and John Sherman, 

respectively. Everyone had a good 

time and we’ll do it again next year!  

Project Appleseed Returns 
April 7 & 8 on Rifle Range  

The first of two Appleseed project 
programs to be held at out club this 
year is set for Friday and Saturday, 
April 7 & 8. The second Appleseed 
program is scheduled for June 16 & 
17 this summer. If interested contact 
the Project Appleseed online at : 

http://appleseedinfo.org/events/  

http://www.defense-trainng.com
http://www.trainmfdi.com


Membership Status: As of December, we have a total of 

726 paid member households. If you have changed your ad-

dress or know of someone who is not getting their newsletter, 

call 269-341-5930 and leave your message and corrected in-

formation. 

Lost and Found 
Have you lost or found anything on the Club Grounds? If 

so, contact  John Brummett at 651-5197 and we will help! 

Financial News:  For the month of February balance on 

hand was $61,714.16 in checking and $14,583.39 in pre-paid 

dues CD, $75,936.39 in the Emergency CD, Fund and the .  

Wink CD of $270,081.78.  
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New Memberships — February  

 

Earl Wesley Allison  Burr Oak, MI 

Richard Bailey   LaGrange, IN 

Davis Balowski   Bronson, MI 

Kevin Davis Borden  Portage, MI 

Matthew Earl Edwards  Sturgis, MI 

John Benjamin Fritz  Vicksburg, MI 

Joel Mitchell Hohn  Sturgis, MI 

Clifford R Jepson  Mendon, MI 

David Lehman   Sturgis, MI 

Matthew Brandan Missler Wolcottville, IN 

Mark Edward Quirin  White Pigeon, MI 

Brain H Willey   Colon, MI 

Betsy Wright   Vicksburg, MI 

Eric Renzema   Vicksburg, MI 

Michael Eley   Constantine, MI 
 

MUCC Conservation Pledge 
 

I give my pledge as an American  

to save and faithfully defend 

from waste, the natural resources of my 

country - its air, soil, and minerals,  

its forests, waters, and wildlife. 

OFFICERS 
President                    Jeff Brazo  651-9076 

Vice President            John Brummett 651-5197 

Executive Secretary    Kathy Crandall 341-5930 

Treasurer                   Laura Decker 384-9191 

Recording Secretary   Leslie York  483-6803  

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
District #1                 Kathy Book          659-4056          

                                  Bill Luban    476-2856   Cell 630-392-6072 

District #2                 Mark Griffin 659-3446 

                                  Bill Thompson 279-7737 

District #3               Michael Book          659-4056 

                                  Randy Crandall 808-6730 

District #4              Nancy Lawrence 651-1700  

                                  Pete Davis  651-1388 

Dir. At Large             John Hackler 464-6056  

 

All telephone numbers are area code 269 unless noted 
WEB PAGE: http://www.conservationclub.us 

Hunter Education Training 
Online/Home Study April 22, 2017 

The St Joseph County Conservation and Sportsman Club are offering at no cost the latest in DNR Hunter 
Education Training.  Starting on March 26, at one of the registration sites, Home Study participants can pre
-register, pick up a training booklet and instruction sheet that will explain how to complete the Home Study 
training.  On Saturday, April 22, participants need to attend the Field Day activities, complete and pass a 
required written test, and receive their Hunters Education Certificate.   
 
REGISTRATION SITES: 

 Ayres Insurance, 123 W Hatch St., Sturgis, March 26 to April 9 

 Saint Joseph County Conservation and Sportsman Club, 23640 Featherstone Rd., Sturgis on March 26, 

April 2 & April 9; 9:00 to 11:00 am  
 

Online participants must complete the online class at www.hunter-ed.com/Michigan or 
www.huntercourse.com/usa/michigan or www.hunteredcourse.com/state/michigan before the Field Day. Be 
sure to bring a copy of the class Completion Certificate to the Field Day. On Saturday, April 22, participants 
need to attend the Field Day activities, complete and pass a required written test, and receive their Hunters 
Education Certificate.   

Call 269-273-7295 to pre-register between April 15 and 21.  Future class dates: Aug 5 and Sept 30. For 
questions, call 269-273-7295 between 5:30 & 8:00 pm. 

http://www.hunter-ed.com/Michigan
http://www.huntercourse.com/usa/michigan
http://www.hunteredcourse.com/state/michigan


APPLICATION FOR NRA MEMBERSHIP 

The Second Amendment 

A well regulated militia, being necessary to the  

security of a free state, the right of the people to 

keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed. 

Membership in the NRA obtained through our club benefits us in that the 

NRA returns part of your fee to us, and benefits you because you pay a re-

duced membership fee because of belonging to a member club.  
     Please Renew my NRA membership: NRA member #________________ 

     Please sign me up as a New NRA member: 

      Name:          ______________________________________________ 
      Address:      ______________________________________________ 

      City, State, Zip ____________________________________________ 

      Phone:  _____________________ E-Mail: ______________________ 
Club Rate: $30 per year, make check payable to NRA: $_______________ 
 

Magazine Choice:          America’s 1st Freedom          American Hunter           American Rifleman 

Mail to: Bob Besser, club NRA recruiter                                 

             PO Box 220 
             Sturgis, MI 49091 

PLEASE NOTICE 
The St Joseph County Conservation & Sportsman Club, 

Inc., has a 501(c)(4) tax-exempt organization status. 

Under this rule, donations to the club are not deductible 

on your individual taxes as charitable contributions. 

St. Joseph Co. Conservation 

& Sportsman Club, Inc. 
PO Box 339 

Sturgis, MI 49091 

Non Profit 

US Postage 

PAID 
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PERMIT #52 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 

ST JOSEPH COUNTY CONSERVATION AND SPORTSMAN CLUB, Inc. 
********************************************************** 

I respectfully apply for membership in the St. Joseph County Conservation and Sportsman Club, Inc. 
  I certify by signing this application that I am a person 18 years of age or older, who accepts the purposes 

and objectives of the Corporation and agrees to promote the same, and has complied with the requisites  

of membership as provided in these Bylaws. 

  I further give my pledge, as an American, to save and faithfully to defend from waste the natural resources  

of my country; its air, soil, minerals, forests, waters, and its wildlife. 

  I understand that to become eligible to join I must be recommended by a present club member in good  

Standing Or personally inform the Board of Directors why I wish to be a member. 

 

 (Please print application clearly) 

 

Full Name:______________________________________Birth Date:_____________________ 

 

Spouse _________________________________________Birth Date:_____________________ 

  

  ____Check if Spouse desires Membership Card 

 

Address: ____________________________________Phone #:___________________________ 

 

City:__________________________________State:__________Zip:_____________________ 

 

E-Mail Address: ——————————————————————————- 

 

Recommended by:________________________________________________________ 

 

         New Member Application_________          Renewal Application________ 

 

Interests: Archery___, Trap___, Skeet___, Rifle___, Pistol___, Black Powder___, Cowboy____, IDPA___ 

                Conservation ___, Hunter Education, ___,  Reloading ___,  Other _____________________ 

 

FEE:  $75 for one year family membership.  Amount Enclosed:_________      

 

Signature:________________________________________Date:________________________ 

 

Mail Application to:  St. Joe. Co. Conservation & Sportsman Club, Inc. 

                                   c/o Kathy Crandall 

                PO Box 339 

                                   Sturgis, MI 49091 

 ============================================================================= 


